
Feedback: Provincial Macro Organising of Governance 

(PMOG) – Gauteng Government restructuring of 

departments  

Coordinating Chamber Province for Gauteng Province (CCPGP) meeting 

On 14 February 2025, a special CCPGP meeting was held where the terms of reference proposed by the 

employer were presented. The employer called off the migration of the Charlotte Maxeke facility 

maintenance component of the Department of Infrastructure Development (DID) to the Department of 

Health. This included the migration of the Public Transport Inspectorate Unit from the Department of 

Community Safety to the Department of Roads and Transport. One of the discussions at the meeting on 

14 February 2025 was in relation to the planned splitting of the Department of Agriculture and Rural 

Development into a new Department of Environment, as well as the migration of Gauteng Infrastructure 

Financing Agency from Treasury to DID. The PSA robustly argued that the Department of Agriculture and 

Rural Development being split into a new Department of Environment as well as the migration of the 

Gauteng Infrastructure Financing Agency from Treasury to DID should be referred to the General Public 

Service Sectoral Bargaining Council (GPSSBC) Provincial Chamber for development of terms of 

reference and modalities, for all affected departments. The employer collapsed the meeting as it could not 

agree to the sound and lawful proposals by the PSA. 

 

Member of Executive Council (MEC) meeting with provincial labour 

On 17 February 2025, MEC Jacob Mamabolo convened a second meeting with labour on behalf of 

Premier, Panyaza Lesufi, to further discuss the challenges regarding PMOG. After the PSA argued, the 

MEC instructed the employer representatives to request a special GPSSBC Chamber meeting and submit 

PMOG as an agenda item for discussion, along with the discussion on PMOG terms of reference. It was 

proposed that the PMOG must also include the restructuring of the Department of Economic 

Development. The PSA has provided the employer with a suitable earliest date for a special GPSSBC 

Chamber meeting.PSA will update members regarding this matter following the special GPSSBC 

Chamber meeting. 

 

Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website, send an email to ask@psa.co.za, or 

contact PSA Provincial Offices. 
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